Juniper Green Community Council


        www.junipergreencc.org.uk
(Serving Juniper Green and Baberton Mains)

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Minutes of Meeting held in Juniper Green Village Hall Committee Room at 7.00 pm on 24th August 2011.

In the Chair – Professor Cliff Beevers 

Present – Vic Stewart, Helen Ogg, Maxine Magee, Neil Ingram, Richard Watt, Ian Gilmour, Eric White, Jackie Moody, Anne MacNab, Cllr Alastair Paisley.

By invitation: Muriel and Jim Adam, Karen and Steve Crowden, Janice Bishop re Old Primary School Development. Gill and Emma Hales re painting of toilet block.

1.  Apologies from – CC members Rob Melville, Robert Ogg, Norma McGeever. 

Also PC Martin Redden, Cllr. Ricky Henderson.

2. Minutes of 8th June 2011 and Matters Arising – the minutes were approved as a true record with the following actions noted:  

Item 2.3 Allotments: Eric White had attended the Scottish Allotments and Gardens Society (SAGS) AGM in Dunblane on 18th June and submitted the following report:

This was an allotments equivalent of the Energy Fair we recently had at Juniper Green, with stalls run by various organisations and with an AGM for members at the end.

It is a great source of information for allotment holders and for those setting up allotments in Scotland, and a good place to meet contacts.  Pat and I attended.  I met Jenny Mollison the secretary, Andrew Reid the treasurer, and Peter Wright. Ian Woolard, the CEC Allotments Officer, was also present.

Regarding the slow pace of setting up allotments in Edinburgh, I learned about how things work, but whether the process can be speeded up is doubtful.

I met members of the Linlithgow Allotments Society, who have succeeded in setting theirs up over one year, on a triangular plot between the canal and the railway.  This speed of setting up was also achieved at Innerleithen.  Neither needed the expensive security fence nor the expensive water tank and pump required in Edinburgh, which must cause delay in financing here.

In general it was an informative and useful day.

This morning I phoned Ian Woolard, the CEC Allotments Officer, to enquire yet again about progress with our soil samples for Curriemuirend Park.  He said they must wait for the next financial year, in April, and will go through with those for two other new sites.  I felt on a closer relationship with him as a result of the day at Dunblane, and I now feel secure in the knowledge that the samples are definitely in the programme.  The Dumbryden allotment is now open and enthusiastically supported by allotment holders.  The time to have a look is Saturday mornings between 10.00 and 12.00 am. 

Item 5.1 Victorian Lamp Posts: David Napier sent the following email:

“Regarding Victorian Lamps in the village,

1. In relation to your request regarding the current life span of the current lamp posts that are in Juniper Green at the moment , I can confirm that we do not hold "life span" information . We do however hold age and condition information for columns. It should be noted that generally steel columns have a design life of 25 / 30 years.
  

2. In relation to your request regarding knowing if they are going to be replaced any time soon , I can confirm (assuming that you are referring to the street mentioned in question 3 ) that we currently have a forward capital programme to the year 2022 / 23 and there are no planned schemes for these streets within that timescale.
  
3. In relation to your request regarding how much would it cost to replace just the street lights in Baberton Avenue,Belmont Road and Juniper Avenue only with the Victorian street lights , I can confirm the cost of £520,000. Please note that this is only an estimated figure , detailed figures are not possible without carrying out a detailed lighting design for each street.
  
4. In relation to your request regarding who is your supplier of the Victorian design street lights , I can confirm that we do not use a single supplier. We would use a range of major street lighting suppliers depending on the style and design requirements of a particular road and / or area.
  
5. In relation to your request regarding are the lamp posts on the Juniper Green stretch of Lanark Road going to be replaced soon , I can confirm that they are currently in our forward capital programme to be replaced in 2019 / 20.
  
6. In relation to your request regarding how much would it cost to replace the street lights on the Juniper Green stretch Lanark Road only with the Victorian design , I can confirm that this type of lantern is not a suitable design solution for such a category of road and therefore would not be considered appropriate for use. 
  
7. In relation to your request regarding what material is the protective cover for the Victorian design made from , I can confirm that as stated in question 4 above, we do not use a single supplier for this equipment and the materials used would vary by individual design and manufacturer.

From 
Clayton Pratt 
Information Compliance Officer”

Thanks to David for obtaining such a detailed response.

Helen reported on progress on repairs in Bloomiehall Park where the play area surrounds have been restored but the noticeboard appears still to be missing.

Action on work at the Fish Shop steps is contained in Rob’s report circulated ahead of the meeting. 

3. Election of Minutes Secretary: Several  volunteers came forward but none for the present meeting and it was agreed to take the Minutes on a meeting by meeting basis, with Anne volunteering for the next meeting.  Richard said he would take on the task again for this meeting.

4. Reports from Office Bearers and of recent meetings:

4.1 Secretary: there was nothing to report.  

4.2 Treasurer: Eric reported that the current balance was £937.51 and that Eileen Hewitt had promised that this year’s grant would be in our account by the end of the week.  Cliff thanked Eric for stepping into the breach over the summer and getting to grips with the accounts.

4.3 Planning convenor (reports sent separately,see below)

The guests attending the meeting, all of them neighbours of the old Juniper Green Primary School, had made formal representations to the CEC Planning Committee objecting to certain aspects of the proposed development of the site for housing. The main grounds of their objections were a two storey house replacing an existing single storey hut, which would shade and overlook gardens at the west end of Woodhall Terrace; materials being used which might not be in keeping with existing buildings; proposed houses to be built at such an angle that they would adversely affect the privacy and light of neighbouring properties, and failure of the developer to contact the owners of adjoining houses. It was also said that the development was not part of the Edinburgh plan. After discussion of these points, based in part on the meeting Neil and Vic had had with the developer, the objectors were advised to consult Planning Aid, while Neil would invite the developer to come to Juniper Green to meet concerned residents. Ricky Henderson and Ron Cairns would be asked to attend the meetings and to present residents’ views to the Planning Committee. Alastair Paisley pointed out that the developer would not go ahead with purchasing the property unless he had planning consent. CEC were required to accept the best bid available, and in this case it appeared there had been only one. Action: Neil

The Woodhall Millbrae development was also discussed. The show house had been sold, but further building had been shelved. Strawberry Scotland had agreed to improve  the path leading up to Lanark Road to the west of the development, but could not be compelled to do so. Alastair said the path was far too narrow to be adopted by the CEC.

Woodhall Farm had been put on the market and the Savill’s brochure advertising it had caused some alarm by referring to its potential for housing development, without mentioning that it lies on green belt land. According to Alastair, the vendors were merely flying a kite to attract the attention of potential buyers and were not being realistic. Colinton Amenity Association would no doubt keep an eye on proceedings.

Similar alarm had been caused in Balerno by the army’s intention to build a headquarters and training facility in Kirknewton. Again Alastair thought a good deal of scaremongering had occurred: no extra housing would be built and the new facilities would be used for training in high-tech electronic equipment, not for battlefield manoeuvres or shooting practice. It was agreed, however, that the movement of personnel between Redford and Kirknewton would put even more pressure on Lanark Road.

Concern was expressed that Lorimer House on Lanark Road had been given permission to make alterations to their premises, but neither the JGCC or the neighbours had been informed or consulted.

4.4 Woodhall footbridge project: the footbridge was not discussed, though it is mentioned in Rob’s report below. It will appear on the next agenda. 

Funding for improvements to the fish-shop footpath had been approved under the NIPS scheme at a meeting attended by Rob and Alastair – the report from Rob follows:

Discretionary Roads and Footways Scheme 

Pentlands Neighbourhood – Ward 2

The meeting to discuss the Neighbourhood Improvement Projects on Wednesday July 27 chaired by the Council Roads Rep. Gordon Drysdale was poorly attended with only Councillor Paisley, a Ratho representative and myself present. The advantage was that we duly promoted the proposals which were most familiar to us namely our own local community improvement schemes. Richard Watt’s proposal to upgrade the path from the Fish shop down to the Water of Leith has gone forward with the possibility of additional funding. The other local proposals were the new footway at Kirkgate, Currie proposed by Cllr. Paisley and the undergrowth along Donkey Lane in Currie is recommended to be cutback.

New drainage for the Footway at Juniper Green School has been completed at a cost of £5000 and I proposed for incorporation into next year’s budget that money should be set aside for the upgrade of the pathway from the Water of Leith to Woodhall Farm. I gather that at the present time this is bedevilled by questions of ownership along its way which will also have to be addressed. I also suggested that the pavement from the butcher’s shop down to the bank was in urgent need of repair. Gordon Drysdale has agreed to set up an inspection in situ with the appropriate Council employee. I said I was willing to take part if Cliff agrees. Any such work would normally depend on where it comes on the Council list- unless we can commandeer the whole of the Discretionary Roads and Footway Scheme budget for next year?

Neil had had no success in getting the P.O. pouch moved: it appeared he had been talking to the wrong office and needed to approach the Delivery Office, which he would do. Action: Neil

4.5 Meetings/walkabouts: it was felt that feedback on issues raised during our walkabouts had been poor. The flooding problem in Baberton Mains under the railway bridge had not been looked at by Gordon Drysdale, who had gone to the wrong location, but it would be visited on the next walkabout. 

There was some discussion of the poor condition of the entrance to Bloomiehall Park from Juniper Park Road, but it was uncertain who had ownership and whether it had been adopted by the council. This matter would also be raised at the next walkabout, as would the condition of the road to the Water of Leith behind the old Post Office.

The painting of double yellow lines at the junction of Juniper Avenue with Lanark Road would be completed soon.

Ian reported that the police box, which was still owned by the police, had been damaged and that this has been reported to the police on at least two separate occasions by local residents. 
 5. Local issues

5.1 Decorating the toilet block on Lanark Road: Gill and Emma Hales presented the case for making the public toilet block less of an eyesore by painting an attractive mural on the wall facing Baberton Avenue. They had checked with neighbouring properties and thought the RBS might give a grant towards the cost. The suggestion found general approval, though it was recognized that the painting would need to be refreshed from time to time, and Alastair Paisley agreed to find out if the CEC had any objection to the idea. Action: Alastair
5.2 FM re-location and arrangements at the next market, on August 27: Cliff reported that he and Vic had met with Mr MacLeod at the dental surgery on several occasions, an agreement between JGCC and Mr MacLeod covering the operation of the market over the next year had been proposed, signed by JGCC but awaits a signature from Mr MacLeod when he has been able to check his insurance position.  The installation of an external electrical supply, though not essential, is desirable and Cliff has progressed this to the point where estimates have been obtained for construction at the front and back of the building.  It was agreed to consult with Nick Paul for a final decision on where this external supply would be better placed.  CEC had received our application for a market on August 9th and on that date Vic had displayed the notice of intention to trade outside the dental surgery.  Vic plans to take the notice down after 21 days at which point CEC will decide if a licence can be awarded.  There followed a general discussion on the process of running a market from the week before a market through to soon after the close of business on a market day.  It was thought worthwhile to write down the whole procedure so that everyone is aware of all the actions necessary to put the market on each month.   Action: Cliff  
  
5.3 Progress on photographic competition, July – October:  

So far only 3 entries from one person in the adult section had been received and 2 in the children’s sections. Peter Tuffy would be asked to remind local schools of the competition. There might be a case for a poster campaign as well. Action: Cliff
5.4 State of the Union concept: Martin Bone had suggested, as a follow-up to the hustings, that a panel of local politicians could be invited in November to account for what had or had not been achieved since the elections. The meeting felt that there would be a low turnout for such an event, especially in November. Such an event might, however, be timed for the next local council elections in May.

5.5 Bloomiehall Park, 2012, who wants to be involved? 
Cliff invited council members to indicate in the next week or so if they were prepared to become involved in organizing major events to mark the Bloomiehall Park centenary in 2012. No one should be under any illusions that a lot of work and planning would be required. A separate organizing committee would be needed, on which JGCC members would be represented ex officio, with members coming from other local bodies such as the school. Action: all members

6. Police reports (reports already circulated): it was generally agreed that the police reports lacked local detail, though the primary school car-parking issue had been covered in the latest bulletin. Helen would raise the demand for more information on local crime figures at the next Neighbourhood Safety Group meeting. The introduction of police cycle patrols was welcomed. Action: Helen
6.1 Safety issues: no issues were put forward for Helen to take to the next meeting.
7. Community Council issues

7.1 Support organization for councillors: email from Richard sent on 02/08/2011. Richard would check with Eileen Hewitt the current status of the EACC. Action: Richard

7.2 Community Council Survey from Reform Scotland attached: Richard and Cliff would draft answers for checking with members at the next meeting, though individuals could send in their own responses. Action: Richard, Cliff
7.3 JGCC website development and training: Neil, Jackie and Ann asked for training on the website. It was proposed, and accepted, that Helen would initially give one to one training with further back-up from Ruth if required. Helen had obtained Google statistics on the hits the JGCC site had received which seemed to have originated from worldwide sources. Action: Helen
7.4 JG Village Hall’s Organisation’s new constitution: the new village hall organization had redecorated the hall and given it a thorough clean.On the 6th September a reception, with wine, and an  EGM, at which the new constitution would be discussed for adoption, to which all were invited, would be held. Eric had arranged  lets for JGCC meetings to be held, and Cliff had asked for the CC to be billed for past lets. JGCC should be represented at JGVHA meetings, ideally in an ex officio capacity. If no management committee could be appointed, we could lose the village hall, so support for the new organization was vital. Ann proposed that JGCC members could attend by rotation so that the additional meetings would not become too burdensome for any one individual, a suggestion that met with general approval.
 8. Open Forum: Nil

 9. AOCB: 

9.1 Richard had been asked by C&B News to erect a banner publicizing the paper at the next farmers’ market. He would check that this was acceptable to Nick Paul. Action: Richard
9.2 Maxine had found herself unable, owing to pressure on her time, to arrange participation in the Random Acts of Kindness Day as she had earlier proposed.

9.3 Juniper Green Monument: class primary 7A had been planting bulbs in the grassy area surrounding the monument following a planting plan by Nan Henderson. It was hoped that council mowers would avoid cutting the bulb area until the leaves had died down.
10. Date and venue of the Next Meeting: in the committee room of the Village Hall at 7pm on Wednesday 28th September 2011.

Richard Watt 29/08/2011
Signed…………………………………………...               Date…………………….

JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT ON PLANNING MATTERS ARISING OVER THE PAST MONTH PREPARED BY THE PLANNING CONVENOR

DATE: 18 JULY 2011

Planning Applications received between 3 June 2011 and 18 July 2011

11/01863/FUL 84 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5ED. Alter and extend dwelling house. Application validated 08/06/2011, pending decision.

11/01914/CON & 11/01914/FUL Juniper Green Primary School 1A Woodhall Terrace Juniper Green EH14 5BS. Private residential development comprising a total of 7 houses and 4 apartments.  Apartments and 3 mews houses to be located within the existing school building with partial demolition to the rear.  Existing outbuildings within old playground to be removed to accommodate new buildings to rear of site comprising 3 terraced townhouses, 1 detached house and associated garden ground and parking.  New vehicular and pedestrian entrance to be formed off Baberton Avenue. Application validated 13/06/2011, pending decision.

Vic Stewart and I met Justin Lamb and Graham Aggett, acting on behalf of the developers, on 8 July. We were shown round the site, and saw the damage that has happened in the last year. They explained how they had decided to keep the 2 storey building at the corner and the classroom block along Woodhall Terrace, but remove the other original buildings and the wooden huts, which will be demolished fairly soon. We looked at the site where the town-houses will be built, and discussed their height and design. We also discussed access and parking during the construction phase.

In the light of out visit and comments I have received from JGCC members and other local residents, I submitted observations to the Planning Dept on 14 July, covering the height of the town-houses, vehicle access to the site and access to the surrounding area during the construction phase. 
11/01949/FUL 8 Baberton Park Juniper Green Edinburgh EH14 5DW. Existing porch removed and erection of a porch to front of dwelling house. Application validated 14/06/2011, pending decision.

11/02087/FUL 44 Baberton Crescent Edinburgh EH14 5BP. Demolish flat-roofed garage, extend dwelling to boundary line, extend dwelling into rear garden with decking, regularise roof, dormers to front + rear elevations. Application validated 24/06/2011, pending decision.

Planning Applications determined between 3 June 2011 and 18 July 2011

11/01275/FUL 10 Woodhall Millbrae Edinburgh EH14 5BH.  Timber decks to replace patios, timber stairs to gardens added between houses, fence to site perimeter, extension of driveways, formation of retaining walls between houses, installation of French window to kitchen of houses 3 to 7 inclusive, installation of window into kitchen and area of solar photovoltaic panels on the south facing rear roof plane of house 2. Application validated 03/05/2011, consent given 09/06/2011.

11/01276/FUL 10 Woodhall Millbrae Edinburgh EH14 5BH. Construction of timber clad screens, stores and carports between houses. Application validated 18/04/2011, consent given 30/06/2011.

11/01368/FUL 10 Woodhall Millbrae Edinburgh EH14 5BH. Deletion of condition 7 of planning permission 07/01872/FUL. Application validated 16/05/2011, pending decision.

These 3 applications all relate back to the original consent 07/01872/FUL for 10 houses in Woodhall Millbrae.  Construction stopped in February 2010, and only recommenced recently. The first two are alterations to the 3 houses now completed, and to the design of the remaining 7. The third seeks to remove a condition from the original consent which relates to improvement to pathways and lighting. The condition says - 

"A detailed scheme of improvements to the footpaths and lighting in the vicinity of the site, including the extension of the area of the community woodland, all as set out in the supporting statement of 18 March 2008 and shown on drawing number WDHL.250.A, shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the head of Planning and Strategy and shall be implemented thereafter, all prior to the occupation of the dwelling houses hereby approved." 

There is no explanation in this application to explain why the developer wishes to remove this condition, so I have spoken the Planning Department. It appears that this condition was inserted by the Planning Committee at the time of the original consent on 2008, and is largely unenforceable as it relates to land outwith the area of the development. 

Vic Stewart and I met Aidan Ruthven of Strawberry Scotland on 8 July. We were shown round the 3 houses now completed and discussed how the development may affect the surrounding area. The footpath to the west of the site will be improved, and the developers are keen to give a small area of unallocated land north of the site to the adjacent community woodland once the development is finished. We were not able to view this area because of the deluge that afternoon!

11/01429/FUL 37 Baberton Mains Avenue Edinburgh EH14 3EQ. Extend existing semi-detached garage. 
Application validated 09/05/2011, consent given 17/06/2011.

Progress on Planning Applications:

11/00336/FUL 491 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5DQ (Lorimer House). Modernisation and alteration/extension to provide en suite bedrooms and new lift, improvement of kitchen and new laundry facilities, new conservatory to lounge area, removal of small office.  Application validated 15/02/2011. Also Listed Building Consent application 11/00337/LBC for internal and external alterations. 

Although these are minor alterations compared to those carried out in 2008 under application 08/02390/FUL, the existing site plan does not show the 2008 extension, and therefore does not reveal that there is no vehicular access to the rear of the building. Representations made on 1 March 2011 have been deemed relevant, but the application has still not been determined. 

11/01641/FUL 50 Baberton Avenue Juniper Green Edinburgh EH14 5DU. Proposed development of sheltered apartments for the elderly plus communal facilities, car parking spaces and soft and hard landscaping. Application validated 20/05/2011, comments by 24/06/11.

11/01641/CON 50 Baberton Avenue Juniper Green Edinburgh EH14 5DU. Demolition of club house building and all attached ancillary buildings - Proposed development of sheltered apartments for the elderly plus communal facilities, car parking spaces and soft and hard landscaping. Application validated 23/05/2011, comments by 24/06/11.

These two applications relate to McCarthy and Stone’s plans for retirement flats, which were presented to the CC at its February meeting. The plans appear to be identical to those we saw then, and they were also displayed to the public. We responded to consultation on 23/06/11, pointing out the need to resolve the design of the turning circle and drop zone south of the McCarthy and Stone development.

11/01615/CLP 22 Woodhall Terrace Juniper Green EH14 5BR. Install foundations: concrete beams, erection timber frame shed, paint exterior. Application validated 18/05/2011, comments by 08/06/11. Retrospective application for development already carried out, still pending decision.

New Enforcement Cases:

None

Progress on Enforcement Cases:

11/00093/ENCOMP 30 Woodhall Terrace Juniper Green EH14 5BR 02/03/2011 Height of new roof is alleged to be higher than shown in plans, positioning of windows is alleged to be different as well. Refers to planning application 10/00469/FUL. Case closed.
09/00711/EOPDEV Belmont Road Juniper Green 10/09/2009 - Alleged, unauthorised erection of posting pouch in conservation area - second pouch will be relocated next to existing grey/black one by Post Office – Case closed - no further action, I am awaiting a response from the Post Office following my discussion with them before Christmas.

Neil Ingram

Planning Convenor
JUNIPER GREEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL

REPORT ON PLANNING MATTERS ARISING OVER THE PAST MONTH PREPARED BY THE PLANNING CONVENOR

DATE: 22 AUGUST 2011

Planning Applications received between 18 July 2011 and 22 August 2011

11/02328/FUL 1 Baberton Mains Grove Edinburgh EH14 3DB. Erection of one-and-a-half storey extension to gable side of dwelling. Application validated 18/07/2011, pending decision.
11/02499/FUL 103 Baberton Mains Drive Edinburgh EH14 3DA. Two storey extension to side of existing building with flat roof construction. Application validated 05/08/2011, pending decision.
Planning Applications determined between 18 July 2011 and 22 August 2011

11/01368/FUL 10 Woodhall Millbrae Edinburgh EH14 5BH. Deletion of condition 7 of planning permission 07/01872/FUL. Application validated 16/05/2011, consent given 17/08/2011.

This application relates back to the original consent 07/01872/FUL for 10 houses in Woodhall Millbrae.  Construction stopped in February 2010, and only recommenced earlier this year. It seeks to remove a condition from the original consent which relates to improvement to pathways and lighting. The condition says - 

"A detailed scheme of improvements to the footpaths and lighting in the vicinity of the site, including the extension of the area of the community woodland, all as set out in the supporting statement of 18 March 2008 and shown on drawing number WDHL.250.A, shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the head of Planning and Strategy and shall be implemented thereafter, all prior to the occupation of the dwelling houses hereby approved." 

There is no explanation in this application to explain why the developer wishes to remove this condition, so I have spoken the Planning Department. It appears that this condition was inserted by the Planning Committee at the time of the original consent on 2008, and is largely unenforceable as it relates to land outwith the area of the development. The developer has however offered to upgrade the path to the west of the site.

11/01863/FUL 84 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5ED. Alter and extend dwelling house. Application validated 08/06/2011, consent given 19/07/2011.
11/00336/FUL 491 Lanark Road Edinburgh EH14 5DQ (Lorimer House). Modernisation and alteration/extension to provide en suite bedrooms and new lift, improvement of kitchen and new laundry facilities, new conservatory to lounge area, removal of small office.  Application validated 15/02/2011. Also Listed Building Consent application 11/00337/LBC for internal and external alterations. Consent for both given 22/07/2011.
Although these are minor alterations compared to those carried out in 2008 under application 08/02390/FUL, the existing site plan does not show the 2008 extension, and therefore does not reveal that there is no vehicular access to the rear of the building. Representations made on 1 March 2011 have been deemed relevant, but no reply has been received from the Planning Department. 

11/01949/FUL 8 Baberton Park Juniper Green Edinburgh EH14 5DW. Existing porch removed and erection of a porch to front of dwelling house. Application validated 14/06/2011, consent given 19/07/2011.
Progress on Planning Applications:

11/01641/FUL 50 Baberton Avenue Juniper Green Edinburgh EH14 5DU. Proposed development of sheltered apartments for the elderly plus communal facilities, car parking spaces and soft and hard landscaping. Application validated 20/05/2011, comments by 24/06/11.

11/01641/CON 50 Baberton Avenue Juniper Green Edinburgh EH14 5DU. Demolition of club house building and all attached ancillary buildings - Proposed development of sheltered apartments for the elderly plus communal facilities, car parking spaces and soft and hard landscaping. Application validated 23/05/2011, comments by 24/06/11.

These two applications relate to McCarthy and Stone’s plans for retirement flats, which were presented to the CC at its February meeting. The plans appear to be identical to those we saw then, and they were also displayed to the public. We responded to consultation on 23/06/11, pointing out the need to resolve the design of the turning circle and drop zone south of the McCarthy and Stone development. Planning consent may be delayed while the Local Plan status of the site (it has to be re-designated as land for housing) is resolved.

11/01914/CON & 11/01914/FUL Juniper Green Primary School 1A Woodhall Terrace Juniper Green EH14 5BS. Private residential development comprising a total of 7 houses and 4 apartments.  Apartments and 3 mews houses to be located within the existing school building with partial demolition to the rear.  Existing outbuildings within old playground to be removed to accommodate new buildings to rear of site comprising 3 terraced townhouses, 1 detached house and associated garden ground and parking.  New vehicular and pedestrian entrance to be formed off Baberton Avenue. Application validated 13/06/2011, pending decision.

Vic Stewart and I met Justin Lamb and Graham Aggett, acting on behalf of the developers, on 8 July. We were shown round the site, and saw the damage that has happened in the last year. They explained how they had decided to keep the 2 storey building at the corner and the classroom block along Woodhall Terrace, but remove the other original buildings and the wooden huts, which will be demolished fairly soon. We looked at the site where the town-houses will be built, and discussed their height and design. We also discussed access and parking during the construction phase.

In the light of out visit and comments I have received from JGCC members and other local residents, I submitted observations to the Planning Dept on 14 July, covering the height of the town-houses, vehicle access to the site and access to the surrounding area during the construction phase. 

While we understand that the developer is keen to demolish the huts as soon as possible, we will probably have to wait until the applications are processed as conservation area consent is needed before demolition can happen.

11/02087/FUL 44 Baberton Crescent Edinburgh EH14 5BP. Demolish flat-roofed garage, extend dwelling to boundary line, extend dwelling into rear garden with decking, regularise roof, dormers to front + rear elevations. Application validated 24/06/2011, pending decision.

New Enforcement Cases:

11/00534/ECOU 20 Belmont Road Juniper Green EH14 5DY - CHANGE OF USE. Received 18/08/2011.
Other issues.

We have received information from Colinton Amenity Association that Woodhall Farm is currently on the market. The brochure makes much of the development potential of the site, but does not mention its greenbelt status or the previous planning inquiries onto development there. A copy of the brochure is circulated with this report.

We have also seen comment from local interests, principally Balerno CC and Colinton AA, concerning the Army’s proposed move from Dreghorn to the airfield site at Kirknewton. This will have significant effects on these areas, but we hope to be involved in any discussions with MoD and Edinburgh Council about these developments and their wider effect on SW Edinburgh.

Neil Ingram

Planning Convenor
